Village Board of Mt. Auburn
Regular Board Meeting
November 2, 2021
The Village Board of Mt. Auburn met in regular session, Mayor Mike Whitehead presiding.  The meeting was brought to order with a salute to the flag.
Roll Call:  Mayor Mike Whitehead, Trustees:  Brenda Patton-present, Sandy Gooder-present, Rick Clayton-present, Dee-Dee Carey-present, Scott Vincent-present, and Don Henderson-present.  Clerk Hamell and Treasurer Saulsberry were also present.
Guests present:  Lee Beckman, Vicki Simmons, Amanda Rankins, Hallie Rankins, Dennis Atterberry-Village Attorney, Bill Hale, Dixie Vincent and Racheal LeBeane-reporter.
Lee Beckman brought a pamphlet for the board to read pertaining to the water project (included) He told the board that Phase II is now finished.  They will be returning in the spring to finish up on repairs or places that need work.  Mayor Whitehead told the board that the rack for the copper pipe has been delivered to the water plant.  This pipe needs to be copper and ¾ inch.  There will need to be from 4 places.  The board discussed where this pipe would come from since most of the copper pipe at the hall and the water plant is not big enough.  The village had hoped that we would be cleared to not do said test but we will have to look for 4 places that are willing to participate.  This test is for the corrosion test.  EJCDC sent Contractor’s Application for payment No 6 and 6A.
A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Trustee Vincent to pay invoices 6 and 6A.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes			Motion Carried
A change order was handed out to the board from DJCDC #3.  This includes two new meters that were put in to the additional bid.  
A motion was made by Trustee Scott Vincent and seconded by Don Henderson to accept Change order #3 from EJCDC.  Vote:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, Don Henderson-yes			Motion Carried
A motion was made by Trustee Don Henderson and seconded by Sandy Gooder to accept the Milano & Grunloh invoice.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson -yes	 Motion Carried
Treasurer Saulsberry told the board that she had been contacted by Pat Whalen for the board to approve $1,087.50 to use for interest payment.  This would be the boards choice as if they wanted to use this money for interest. 
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A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Rick Clayton to transfer the money and use to help pay the interest payment.  Vote:  Trustees: Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, Don Henderson-yes.  MC
At this time Clerk Hamell told the board that she was told this month that our software for the Badger is outdated and was told it would cost $225.00 per phone call.  Since the meeting was soon it was put on the agenda.  Since that time, she spoke with Midwest Meter and was told that they sold the software to the village and they will still give support for this software with no charge.
A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Dee-Dee Carey to reject any changes to the software at this time.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, Don Henderson-yes          Motion carried
The board discussed the water billing process when the new company takes over.  Some of the board members said that was part of the deal to continue to process the bills ourselves.
Mayor Mike Whitehead told the board that he had looked over the specs on the retaining wall and thought that the rebar that was requested for the project had been over figured.  He told Lee Beckman that he had put a call In to him regarding this matter but hadn’t heard anything back.  He feels this is part of the reason that the bids have all went up because apparently, they didn’t have the original plans when they bid the first time.  Lee told the board that he would have Milano an Grunloh will send new plans for the project.
The board then discussed the credit/debit card.  Treasurer Saulsberry passed out a letter she had received from Courtmoney.  The papers stated that there would be no cost to the village itself, only to the customers who used it.
A motion was made by Trustee Scott Vincent and seconded by Don Henderson to accept the agreement with Courtmoney for accepting credit and debit cards.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes and Don Henderson-yes.								           Motion carried
The board then discussed the American Rescue Fund, the deadline has moved to April 30, 2022.It seems unclear to all that can be used as this money and anything that is not allocated to the proper payment will have to be returned.  Revenue loss, loss of sales tax, loss from lottery games, no salaries and can be used.  Water, sewer, septic systems improvements can be used for this for any project that has not been started.  The board would like to have a siren system of some kind to let people know when the weather is dangerous.  It is something that we will be finding out more information and will talk again about ways we can use this money.
Mr. Hale then addressed the board pertaining to a tile leak coming from the north.  He has a puddle in his yard and has called to have the septic tank looked at.  It seems have a sewer smell
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But the septic company thinks it coming from farther North.  They are trying to get the tile to drain at the road and the snake wasn’t long enough to reach.  Mr. Hale was wanting to know if the board could cut the roots so that the snake could be run the entire distance from the problem.  Mr. Hale told the board that he would having the Christian County Department of Health to come out to help find the problem.  They seemed to think if dye was run from further up, they might find the problem.  Mayor Mike Whitehead told Mr. Hale that the village employee is having surgery and would have to have a doctor’s excuse to come back to work, so he will be there to help out.
Trustee Rick Clayton told the board that he had been contacted about the tree on Matthew Gray’s property that belongs to the village.  He handed out an estimate from two different tree removers.  AM tree Service was $1900.00 and Vernon Burchett with a bid of $2200.00. 
A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Brenda Patton to hire AM Tree Service with the bid of $1900.00.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes         Motion carried
Trustee Rick Clayton will call AM Tree Service to set up a time to cut down the tree.
Mayor Whitehead told the board that the liquor license had been issued.
Dixie Vincent announced to the board that the Church of Christ would be having a chilly supper and Santa on the 1st Sunday in December.
Mayor Whitehead told the board that the trash bins at the park had been dumped all over the park.  He told the board he had picked up the trash but chains had also been put on the receptacle.  The board discussed the park being decorated with the kids getting out of school and walking through the park.  It was decided that they would try to get the kids to walk around the park decorations.  Dixie Vincent told the board that she would be up at the park to keep the kids from tearing things up.  It was decided that the park would be closed until after the decorations would be removed.  
The water department has made progress with finding out the people who live at certain house and getting deposits.  The debt from customers, has tremendously went down in the last few months.
A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Rick Clayton to accept the Treasurer’s report for the month of October.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson       MC
Mayor Whitehead explained that several culverts were being put in this month.  Larry Werve, Baughman’s, Dennis Perry, and Herb Smith.  Trustee Vincent said he had talked to the county and they were supposing to come and check of the scope of the ditch on Arch St.
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A motion was made by Trustee Dee-Dee Carey and seconded by Scott Vincent to pay the bills for the month of October.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes 		Motion carried
A motion was made by Trustee Rick Clayton and seconded by Dee-Dee Carey to accept the minutes from the October meeting.  Vote:  Brenda Patton-abstain, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee-Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-abstain, Don Henderson-abstain, Mike Whitehead-yes								Motion carried

A motion was made by Trustee Scott Vincent and seconded by Sandy Gooder to adjourn.  All in favor.



							____________________________________
							Tammy J. Hamell, Village Clerk





 
